
Minutes for June 2016 Monthly Meeting 

 

The June 3, 2016 meeting of the Houston Council of Safety Professionals was 

called to order at 12:09 pm by Chairman Lawrence Riley. 

Invocation was given by Hal Miller, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and self-

introductions. 

1st Vice Danek gave an update on Ronnie Gillaspie.  He suffered a stroke and is at 

Memorial Herman Southeast in room 254.  He is getting better and has started 

Physical Therapy. 

 The Secretary’s report of the minutes for the month of May was on the table.  A 

motion to accept the minutes was made by Hal Miller and second by Tom 

Hartman. 

The Treasure’s report was given by Lonnie Bennett with a starting balance of 

$6,390.64 and an ending balance of $13,805.41.  Copies of this report were on the 

table.  A motion to except was given by Glen Honeycutt and second by Steve 

Davis.       

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Brad Gibson was introduced to discuss DPS TX Challenge coming up in June in 

Corpus Christi.  Members were invited to Corpus to volunteer as judges etc.  

Donations can also be made to help make Challenge possible. 

A motion was made by Mike Honeycutt and second by Angela Lam to donate 

$500.00 to TX Challenge.   Motion Passed. 

1st Vice Danek gave update on the Houston TDC.  Sponsor were recognized and 

thanked.  The 1st and 2nd place will compete at the state level in College Station. 

Tom Hartman was introduced to discuss the State TDC being held in College 

Station beginning on June 10.  Members were invited as well.      



 

NEW BUSINESS 

Glen Honeycutt introduced the 2016 Distinguished Safety Award.  Honeycutt 

discussed the history of the award.  Steve Davis was presented with this award. 

Jeffrey Krienik from All Trans Medical discussed his presentation he will be giving 

at the July meeting on Sleep Apnea. 

Chairman Riley introduced Neshell Williams from DPS Customer Ops in Region 2B.  

Mrs. Williams discussed the changes that will be taking place pertaining to the 

CDL Program.  A major change is going to be with the skills test for CDL’s.     

FROM THE FLOOR 

1st Vice Danek announced Road Check 2016 taking place June 7-9.  During these 

dates, CVE officers will be inspecting trucks with their inspections being dedicated 

to tire violations.  Danek discussed that last year, 17 trucks per minute were 

inspected.  

Door Prize sponsors were recognized and prizes were awarded. 

A motion to adjourn was given by Linda Honeycutt and second by Rudy Zepeda.    

Meeting Adjourned. 


